
THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
OCTOBER 5, 2021 

 
Vice Commander Dave Bloomfield called the meeting to order with 6 
members present (Dave Bloomfield, Les Schulz, Earl Fuoss, Gene Barg, 
Sandra Hansen and Bud Neel) and led the salute to the flag.  Earl Fuoss 
offered the opening prayer.  V. Cmdr. Bloomfield led the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  A moment of silence was observed for the POW/MIA’s.   V. 
Cmdr. Bloomfield led the members in the Legion Preamble. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes of the previous meeting.  Corrections were made 
as it was read.  Sandra Hansen moved to approve the minutes with 
the corrections, Les Schulz second, motion passed. 
 
Treasurer Dean Mann was excused.  Treasurer report will be given next 
month. 
 
Committee reports: 
--Verlyn Stoltenberg has sold the Sports Station to John Dunklau.  He has 
retained one of our raffle prizes and will be working out of the back room of 
the new business owner.  His FFL is still valid. 
--Picnic report was given.  Everyone had a good time.  No Veterans from 
the home could attend.  Plenty of food for everyone. 
 
Sick Call: 
Dean Mann 
Mrs. Quinn 
 
Post Service Officer report.  If you have not viewed the Legion.org website.  
There is some good information, up to date on the site. 
 
Old business: 



--Quilts of Valor:  Dan Jaeger took $500.00 check to Wakefield Quilts of 
Valor and ordered quilts for Veteran’s Day program.  They should have 10 
quilts to present.  Dan will contact the members to be in attendance.  The 
list of names provided at the last meeting was:  Larry Hansen; Reed 
Wacker; Dennis Jensen; Duane Thies; Dennis VanHouten; Victor Mann; 
Dalbert Gowler, JR; and Stan Stenwall.  Not sure if this is all the names 
turned in for Quilts.  Randy Marks may have been added to the list.  Not 
sure who the other names are to make 10 members.  
 
New Business:   
--Question was asked by Earl about Insurance through The American 
Legion.  The Legion does not carry insurance.  An insurance company may 
be authorized by the Department DEC to utilize The American Legion name 
and emblem, but it must be approved by National to do so.  Any company 
using the Legion emblem must be approved by National and the 
Department DEC has to approve any solicitation using the Department of 
Nebraska. 
 
Next meeting will be November 2, 2021 at 7 PM 
Earl Fuoss offered benediction 
V. Cmdr. Bloomfield closed the meeting. 
   
 


